Kenai Peninsula Borough

Year 2022 State Capital Improvement Projects

ICAPITAL PROJECT: Kwechak Creek Flood Mitigation

Funding Recipient: Kenai Peninsula Borough

Project Name: Seward Flood Service Area — Bruno Rd Armoring & Drainage
Improvements

Detailed Project Description and J1 ification:

The Kenai Peninsula Borough is seeking $1,800,000 to complete armoring along 1,000 feet of embankment of Kwechak
Creek, adjacent to Bruno Road and drainage improvements in the Questawoods neighborhood located in Seward.

Background
The Kenai Peninsula Borough Seward-Bear Creek Flood Service Area provides planning, protection and mitigation of

flooding, sedimentation and erosion hazards in the community of Seward, Bear Creek and Lowell Point. The Service area
prioritizes its mitigation projects through the use of an identified mitigation needs list. The list is evaluated annually by
the Flood Service Area Board and a recommendation for yearly priority projects is sent to the Borough administration
for inclusion in the annual budget at the wishes of the assembly.

Justification

As glaciers retreat in the high reaches of the Kwechak Creek watershed, rain events cause erosion and landslides,
transporting massive amounts of sedimentation throughout the active stream corridor. A series of armored banks and
gravel embankments channelize flows through neighborhoods and bridge crossings. The Kenai Peninsula Borough Flood
Service Area maintains 2,600-foot-long gravel embankments in the Questawoods neighborhood, with assessed values of
over $31 million, to channelize Kwechak Creek flows. Recent storm events have caused flood waters to rapidly erode
existing gravel berms, undermining the adjacent road, and causing damages to infrastructure and private properties and
closure of Bruno Road, the only egress for the neighborhood. Though maintenance operations are completed annually,
emergency response activities have been necessary five times in the last five years to reduce the impacts of flooding in
the neighborhood.

The total cost for this project is estimated at $1,800,000.

Methodology

Should funding be made available the Kenai Peninsula Borough would immediately solicit for the design and engineering
of approximately 1,000 liner feet of armored embankment, along 1,000 feet of paved Bruno Road that includes
excavation, drainage ditching and culvert improvements throughout the neighborhood. The drainage and road
improvements will be designed to compliment and maximize the ongoing mitigation efforts conducted by the Seward-
Bear Creek flood service area on a regular basis, while maximizing the useful life of both the constructed revetment and
the surrounding infrastructure.

Funding Requested: ) 1,800,000.00 Election District: Senate:
Total Project Cost: ) 1,800,000.00 House:
Local Match (if any): )

CONTACT INFORMATION
Name, Title: Stephanie Presley Phone: (907) 224-3340
Address: PO Box 1554 Fax:

City, State Zip:  Seward, AK 99664 E-mail: spresley@kpb.us









